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Chatting with Christel

Even though this was our first year to have a wet Mardi Gras weekend, the parade was still a success.  The RHAA group picture was cancelled due to the weather and the rescheduling will be discussed at the March general meeting. 

Special thanks to my dad, Jack Stamper, for letting the corps use his little red truck for the ladies to ride in and throw beads.  He also “volunteered” to be our driver.  Thanks Dad, I love you!

Thanks to my sissy, Cammie Pool, for letting us have our float party at her home and get the beads together for the parade.  We enjoyed the Hussar sisterly fellowship!  Helen Wyble and Dianne Krautz decorated the truck and their hard work was appreciated.  Special thanks to Christine Collazo for taking charge of all the other Mardi Gras chores I bestowed on her.  She really was a big help to me – thanks Chris . . .you go girl!

This year has really been a year for me to remember as president.  Hurricane Rita was the icing on the cake, but all in all, we had a good year.  I really do appreciate all of the officers who pulled together and helped me keep everything going when I really wasn’t in the mood.  I believe a lot of people had that attitude due to Rita, but the show must go on.  Thank you ladies . . . you are the best!
Which brings me to the next subject – officers for the 2006-2007 year.  Nominations opened at Mardi Gras and will close at the March general meeting.  If you are interested in being an officer, please contact me.
Hussar Love,

Christel
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Mark your calendar now.  The March general meeting will be held at the Port Arthur Library on Thursday, March 23, at 7 PM.  The library is located at Hwy. 73 and 9th Avenue.

Also, Dorothy’s Front Porch Restaurant in Nederland has been reserved for Thursday, May 18th for the installation of 2006-07 officers.  The event will begin at 7 PM. 

Hussar-Colleen Party

The annual Hussar-Colleen party was held on Saturday, February 4, 2006.  It was held at the Graduate Museum on Procter Street in downtown Port Arthur.  It was wonderful!  It was good to see that our Colleen sisters weathered Hurricane Rita about as well as we did.

Special thanks to Donna Worthington and volunteers at the museum who welcomed both groups and were helpful in assisting us as we hosted the event this year.  It was a great turnout from both alumni groups as well as some guests.   

Cav-Oil-Cade

The 2005 Cav-Oil-Cade Coronation was held on Saturday, January 14, 2006.  Lorena Alvarez represented the RHAA as princess and made us proud.  She also participated in the Cav-Oil-Cade parade. Good job Lorena!

Speaking of Cav-Oil-Cade, any member who has a daughter or granddaughter who will be a senior in an area high school during the 2006-2007 school year is eligible to participate as the RHAA princess.  Anna Breaux is the chairman of this event.  Contact Anna  for an application.
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Relay for Life

Christine Collazo reports that the 2006 Relay for Life will take place on April 28-29, 2006 at Bulldog Stadium in Nederland.  The Luminary Party and relay money due date is Sunday, April 9 at 2 PM (location to be announced). The theme is “Cancer Never Takes a Holiday” and the RHAA has selected Valentine’s Day as their special holiday.  It’s not too late to join the RHAA team – contact Christine at for further information. 

Christmas Families

Christine Collazo also reported that the RHAA collected $780 for our Christmas families.  We assisted four families from Sabine Pass who had a total of eight children.  We provided a $175 gift card for each family and a $10 gift card for each child.

Thanks to all who donated.

Member Updates

· Keep David LeBlanc, son of Jean LeBlanc in your prayers.  Doctors continue to run tests on David to determine a diagnosis. 

· Condolences to Debbie & Gerardo Tamez and their family on the death of Debbie’s mother, Eva Ruth Ulmer Howard on February 11.

· Get well soon greetings to Beverly Parks who recently broke her right shoulder while out jogging.  Also, Beverly’s mother just had eye surgery and will require further treatment.  Keep them both in your prayers.
· Condolences to David and Christine Collazo on the loss of David’s mother, Shirley, in early January.

Lost & Found

There was a red and white peppermint stripped basket (with peppermints) left at the Hussar-Colleen party.  Please contact Cammie to claim the basket.

Also, Nancy McClain found a large red flannel (sort of) jacket the day of our party.  Call Nancy to retrieve this item.
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Newsletter Items

Contact Rachel Hawkins if you have an item for this newsletter, RHAA@gt.rr.com. 
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Treasurer’s Report

Debbie Theriot reports that as of February 28, 2006 the RHAA balance is $3,067.45.

CMN Chairman

A Children’s Miracle Network chairman is needed for the RHAA.  If you are interested in chairing this committee, please step forward.

Membership

Vice President Cammie Pool reports that as of March 9th, there are 91 total paid members – 72 Active, 9 Associate, 8 Honorary and 2 Sustaining.  

Scholarships

If you have a child or grandchild who will be graduating from high school in 2006, please submit an application for a RHAA scholarship.  Contact Helen Wyble for the form.  Deadline is April 7.
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February/March/April 

Birthdays

2/3
Sara Dominguez Hernandez

2/13
Debbie Fernandez Theriot

2/15
Joan Traube Gray

2/17
Sissy Hogan Wood

2/20
Mary Bergeron Dorsey

2/22
Marta Caballero Krautz

2/29
Charlotte Maltese Ober

3/6
Cathy Scott Lopez

3/10
Sue Scott Williams

3/16
Irene Soliz Lopez

3/18
Marv Howland

3/19
Virginia McNamara Whigham

3/24
Jean Scott LeBlanc
3/31
Johnny Faulk

4/3
Myrna Gonsoulin Becker

4/5
Beverly Landry Parks

4/17
Christine Scott Collazo

4/18
Chloe Moerbe Clark

4/22
Elsie Gene Moore Richard

4/26
Julie Hollingsworth Rhoden

4/28
Cheryl Mitchell Gibbs

Sycamore 

Fat Tuesday
On Tuesday, February 28th (Fat Tuesday), a small group of RHAA members played for the children of Sycamore School in Nederland.  After playing, the group passed out beads to the students. The staff at Sycamore provided refreshments in the cafeteria for everyone after the performance.  This is an annual event for the RHAA.

